Copper Canyon Elementary
School Community Council Minutes


Official Minutes – October 14, 2020

Meeting was held via online platform, Google Meet.

Attended by: Patty Bowen, Julie Brunner, Kristy Thitshao, Lori Farnsworth, Brittany Walker, Violet Mills, Stephanie Betz, Amy Bishop, Laura Ferguson

Kristy Thitshao opened the meeting

No pledge needed since we are meeting virtually. No voting needed this year.

Agenda items: TSSA plan, Halloween, 2020-21 Meeting Dates

TSSA: 
· $ for coaches
· JELL team stipend
· ESL endorsement stipend
· PD stipend
· Accountability needed
· Canvas training stipend
· Aides/benefits
· $50,000 for technology - software and hardware

Halloween:
· No parade
· Costumes have been approved
· No accessories/facsimiles of weapons
· No excessive face paint (it’s not very comfortable for kids)
· Parties will be facilitated by teachers
· Halloween activities throughout the day
· Hour for a party
· Games, treats, etc
· No parent volunteers due to COVID
· May donate items. Food needs to be store bought and individually wrapped

Meeting Times:
· Second Wednesday at 9:00 AM
· January 13
· Safe walking route. We will be adding a new subdivision, so there will be some changes. This is due in February.
· March 10
· Land trust. This is due in April.
· May 5


Reflex Math:
· Has been purchased!
· We would like every teacher to use it, including online teachers
· Kids are loving it!
· K-1: can be used to challenge students, but not designed for fluency in these grades
· Fluency is needed in 2-6, so hopefully this will help!
· Patty is going to speak with online teachers to start incorporating in their days.

Quarter change:
· 37 students asked for a change
· 6 students want to change from in person to online
· 31 students want to change from online to in person
· Able to accommodate all students except for 3 students in 2nd grade.
· K-3 capped at 22, 4-6 capped at 26
· Most classes are maxed out, so we will see what happens come January.

COVID Dashboard:
· 1 student tested positive, 10 in quarantine
· 1 student from quarantine has now tested positive, but did not expose anyone else because they were in quarantine.
· Teachers are working hard to sanitize, wash hands, keep social distancing, staying in the classroom as much as possible (specials come to classrooms, except for PE which is outside).
· Trying to minimalize exposure to others
· When students are put on quarantine, their work is provided by their in-person teacher. Parents are allowed to choose hard copies of student work or have work supplied online.

Governor Herbert placed restrictions on counties with high-rising cases. It is coming more from casual gatherings, such as families, college students, etc. Those gatherings have been limited to 10 people. This is in place until October 29.

Julie Brunner motioned to close the meeting.
Stephanie Betz seconded. The meeting was closed at approximately 9:45 AM.

If you have any items that you would like put on the agenda for the next meeting, please email either Kristy Thitshao or Patty Bowen.

Thanks for your time and willingness to serve on the Copper Canyon School Community Council!

